GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE DISTRICT

Regular Meeting -----June 18, 1985

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, D. L. Taylor at 7:00 A.M. Other Grand County Water Conservancy District members present were Stan K. Baker, Gary N. Wilson, John L. Smith, Samuel J. Taylor, and John "Dutch" Zimmerman.

ATTENDANCE

Grand County Special Service District members present were George White, Samuel J. Taylor, D. L. Taylor and William D. McDougald.

Others present were David J. Bretzke, Executive Director; Dale Pierson, Maintenance Man; Barbra J. Ossola, Bookkeeper and Roberta R. Highland, Secretary.

Roberta Highland read the minutes of the meetings of June 4 and June 11, 1985. Gary Wilson moved the minutes be approved as read. George White seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

MINUTES

The delinquent irrigation customers were discussed, and it was reported only Byrnes and Guire were still delinquent. William D. McDougald moved we withhold Byrnes' water bill from the assessments paid to the State Engineer for the Water Commissioner. George White seconded. MOTION CARRIED. It was suggested we call Mark Page and ask him if this was possible.

DELINQUENT IRRIGATION ACCOUNTS

After discussion, George White moved the Grand County Special Service Water District set their mill levy at 1.57 mills for debt retirement and .004 mills for maintenance and operation, unless the 1.06% rule is changed. Samuel J. Taylor seconded. MOTION CARRIED. Gary Wilson moved the Grand County Water Conservancy District set their mill levy at 1.40 for maintenance and operation. Samuel J. Taylor seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

MILL LEVY

Dale reported the framing on the new office is finished, and the re-modelling is progressing rapidly.

NEW OFFICE BUILDING

Dale reported that Burke Taylor had tested the Cemetery District well and cleaned it out. He reported that the re-equipping would cost about \$15,000.00. UP&L still wants to bring 3 phase power, but has not seen any paperwork on the well. Burke state he would like the District to equip the upper well in exchange for the use of the lower well. He suggested they meet with this Board to discuss this exchange. D. L. suggested a committee of Dale, Bill McDougald and Dutch meet with the Cemetery District.

CEMETERY DIS-TRICT WELL

George suggested a study be made of looping the line where he takes the extra water. Dale was asked to draw

LOOP IN IRRIGATION LINE up a map and put together some figures as to cost and what it would do to the pressure on that line. The wells were discussed, and the amounts pumped into each line.

D.L. asked Dale to put together some figures together regarding the pumping costs, etc. about pumping the Corbin Well into the golf course. Inter connecting the Corbin well into the irrigation line was discussed, so that in good years the course could be irrigated from the line, and in bad years, the Corbin well could be put to the golf course as well as our irrigation lines. Costs were discussed.

WATER TO GOLF COURSE

The meeting is adjourned at 8:05 A.M.

ADJOURNMENT

ATTEST:

. L. Taylor, Chairman

Samuel J. Maydor, Vice-Chairman